VILLAGE OF HODGKINS
BUILDING COMMITTEE

August 20, 2013
Meeting called to order 8:03 p.m.

Those present:
Paul Struve, Chairman




Donald Cuttill, Member




Larry Rice, Member




Vicky Moxley, Member

Also present:
Noel Cummings, President

Phillip Kringlie, Trustee
Hugh Rhodes, Trustee
Melody Salerno, Comptroller




John O'Connell, Attorney



Tim Callahan, Attorney

Those absent:
Claude Sexton, Clerk

Mr. Struve called the meeting to order to discuss AMC Theaters at 9201 63rd Street, who is asking for a Dram Shop License for a bar they wish to install at their location.
Mr. Struve recognized Megan, District Manager for AMC Theater at Chicago Ridge to present to the Committee how business for the bar is handled at that facility.  
Megan stated the bar has been in the Chicago Ridge facility a little over a year and there are several precautions in place regarding alcohol consumption in the auditoriums.  There is an Alcoholic Compliance Monitor who walks in all of the auditoriums and monitors what is going on inside the auditoriums. This associate goes up and down all the isles to make sure nothing inappropriate is going on during the movies.
The policy at Chicago Ridge is one drink per customer at a time so no one can take two drinks into an auditorium to share.  Every guest who comes to the bar is carded.
The Alcoholic Compliance Monitor also walk around the lobby and  checks in with the bartender to make sure everything is fine.

She also stated she could count on one hand as to how many incidents she has had at this location.  She also mentioned they do not have any security at that location.
Mr. Rice asked if children are allowed at the bar.  Megan responded there is a soft seating area that allows a family to sit while an adult goes to the bar.  Children are not to be in that area.  

AMC requires all its employees to take a TIPS training program  this is a two hour class and teaches them as to what to look for in those situations.
Mr. Struve stated they had told him Mr. Kringlie and Tim Callahan as they toured the Chicago Ridge Theater that the alcohol is served in clear plastic containers.  Megan responded that is true it is in the clear containers so they can see what is in the container.
Mrs. Sue Cappa of 6603 Chester Avenue stated she knows this Village has always been about the children.  People who have come into this Village have always noticed children take priority in this Village.  She asked the Committee to please think about the children and what they will be exposed should alcohol be allowed.  She also mentioned there is a bar just across the street should they require alcohol.  They do not need to drink alcohol or bring alcohol into the theater.  If they are going to allow this she will not allow her children to attend this theater.
Mr. Cummings asked Mr. Rhodes if he was able to check out other communities that allow liquor in their theaters.  Mrs. Thompson reported to Mr. Rhodes noting all the communities she talked to about this topic did not have any problems with this alcohol in the movie theater.

Mrs. Salerno asked Megan if all theaters had monitors.  Megan stated that is a requirement of all AMC Theaters.

Mrs. Moxley asked if any theaters banned liquor in their auditoriums.  Megan responded she was not aware of any.
Mrs. Gardner of 6615 Kane Avenue, asked Megan what are the incidents she previously mentioned.  Megan replied where they have had to escort someone out of the facility.


Mrs. Gardner stated she also agreed with Mrs. Cappa.  She stated she would absolutely not allow her 14 year old niece to patronize the theater if alcohol was allowed.  She felt the theater would loose a lot of revenue should they allow this.  She also stated this would be a terrible mistake if the Trustees allowed this and it would not be forgotten at election time, it is absolutely a bad idea.
Mrs. Moxley apologized to Megan and stated she did not intend to put her on the spot.  She also agreed with the statement from the residents who spoke out and is against allowing liquor in the theater.
Mr. Struve asked for a consensus of the Committee if liquor would be allowed in the AMC Theater in Hodgkins.

Mr. Struve stated he agreed with the residents and he opposed having liquor in the theater.
Mr. Cuttill stated he was also opposed.

Mr. Rice stated he agreed he was opposed.

Mrs. Moxley stated earlier she was opposed.

Mr. Struve was asked if he would like to poll the other Trustees that are not on the committee as to their opinions.

Mr. Rhodes stated he did not drink and he did not want to see a bar in the theater.

Mr. Kringlie stated he was a little surprised, that everyone was against this.  He noted that most of the residents in attendance were raised with bars in this Village and he was surprised with their opposition.  

Mrs. Gardner stated she was not raised in a bar and took umbrage as to Mr. Kringlie’s statement regarding residents being raised in bars.
Mr. Struve stated this topic is now moot as everyone voted not to allow liquor at the AMC Theater.

Mr. Struve stated a letter was presented to the Board of Trustees at the August 12 the Board Meeting regarding recreational burning by Mr. Joseph Klotz.  The Committee has reviewed the Village’s code regarding burning which is vague.  
Mr. Struve asked Mr. Robert Evans if he would like to read the code regarding burning.  Mr. Evans responded he would like to respond to the allegations’ that recreational burning. 

Mr. Evans stated he thinks everyone enjoys their fire pits.  He felt nobody has any issues with residents having fire pits.  He stated the code does not allow at this time for recreational burning.  He also noted that the fire code 2003 International Fire Code, Section 3021 says that recreational fire for pleasure should be put into the Village Code to allow this.
Mr. Struve mentioned that Mr. Klotz also had something to say.

Mr. Klotz noted the current Village Code was extremely vague and as an officer within the Village he states he could give anyone a citation within the Village using a fire pit for recreational purposes or even using a grill.  He also said he does have a fire pit in his back yard and likes sitting out in the evenings around it.  He submitted his suggestions as to how the code should be stated to clarify the Village Code be adopted in more detail that just states that a fire pit is allowed.  

The next request is from Immanuel Lutheran Church at 6605 Kane Avenue is to request special parking for parishioners on Sunday mornings until 12:00 noon.  They are requesting signs be installed on the east side of the street from the corner of Cobb Street to 6609 Kane Avenue for restricted parking only.  Motion to recommend to the Board to approve signs for restricted parking by Mr. Struve, Mr. Cuttill, Mr. Moxley, Mr. Rice.
Mr. Struve noted the next topic for discussion was pertaining to the purchase of the property located at 9192 Joliet Road.  

Mr. Cummings stated is was for purchasing the property at 9192 Joliet Road.  He felt it was a good purchase.

Mrs. Moxley asked if this was TIF property.  Mr. O’Connell responded it is and will be purchased with TIF money.

Mr. Struve stated he felt this was important to purchase as it is at one of the entrances to the Village.

Mrs. Sue Cappa asked if the Village was going to purchase the car wash currently residing at that location.  She also wanted to know if the Village would use the car wash until it was ready to be utilized as to what it would be used for.  Mr. O’Connell stated we were buying the property and an empty building not the equipment inside.

Mr. Struve asked for a polling of the Committee for their recommendation.

The consensus of the Committee is to send its recommendation to the Village Board to purchase the property of 9192 Joliet Road.
Mrs. Jenny Gardner asked to speak to the Committee.  She noted the Village Board has done a wonderful job in what they have accomplished for this Village.  She is concerned as to the rumors she has heard as to what the Board is currently thinking about eliminating from the current employees.  She felt when employees are appreciated and respected the employees give more than 100% to their place of employment.  She felt currently the Village Trustees are currently under a microscope for allowing certain issues get past their scrutiny and they are becoming less concerned about the employees and more concerned for the public perception.  She felt this was wrong as you can’t please everyone.  She just wanted them to consider what they were doing before they made any major adjustment in office policy. 
Adjourned 9:10 p.m.

________________________________________

Claude Sexton, Clerk by
Sharon Wells, Deputy Clerk
